
 
Cabin Report 

[Feb. / Mar. 1983 Newsletter] 
 
[A Feb. / Mar., 1983 Newsletter article by the Cabin Committee, most probably written by 
Jacque Jenkins, reminding club members that the project is not over, more work needs to be 
done, more workers are needed!] 
 
We have cabin news.  That’s good! 
 
No that’s bad.  It’s not finished.  We still have a few shingles to put on the roof, the windows 
are not in place, the floor has not been installed and the money is getting very short. 
 
That’s bad!  No that’s good 
 
What’s good about it? 
 
Well, the roof doesn’t leak, the shutters and outer doors are installed with their locking bars in 
place, the loft floor is in place and is being used, the fireplace works great and so does the 
cook stove. 
 
That’s good!  No, that’s bad! 
 
What’s bad? 
 
Well, we have gotten so much done that people must be thinking that we are finished.  There 
has been an average of only 2 to 8 people turning out to work on the weekends for the past 
few months. 
 
That’s good you get 6 or 8! 
 
No, that’s bad!  We could easily use more. 
 
As we said before there are still some major as well as many minor jobs to be done.  We don’t, 
however, just need workers, we need more workers who would be willing to drive so that car 
pools can be formed.  Cars now don’t hold as many people and backpacks as before but cars 
could carry people while pickup trucks carry backpacks. 
 
Remember, it’s cozy and dry in the cabin.  The companionship in the evening is pleasant, the 
food (if you elect to join in the community meal) is good and plentiful and taking part in the 
building of the cabin gives one a real sense of accomplishment. 
Believe me, that’s good! 
                                                     
         The Cabin Committee 


